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A Special Workshop of the Consolidation Committee was held on July 20, 2023 at the Shaker Pines fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkaczyk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present were five members of the audience.

The meeting started at 6:00 p.m.  

Cochair Beck will contact the attorneys to arrange their appearance at the next meeting on September 21, at the Hazardville station.  Time to be announced.

Shaker Pines has voted their approval for Chief Flanagan to be the new Chief for the combined department.  Both Hazardville and Shaker Pines made motions at their meetings to name the new department “Consolidated Fire District of Enfield Connecticut”.

Cochair Beck will email a draft of the By-Laws to members of the Committee for their review and comments.

Discussed property and medical insurance currently held by both departments.  Hazardville medical is currently 80% district and 20% employees.  Shaker Pines is 85% district and 15% employees.  Will have representatives from each departments companies meet with the committee for reviews and then go out to bid on all the insurance policies.  

Both departments are in need of a Treasurer and Auditing firm. 

Committee member Tkaczyk questioned which method of consolidation we should decide on, merger or by an amendment of State statute for each district.  Also, if the districts vote on the changes or the entire town.  Other items to be considered are the makeup of the new Fire Commissioner Board and the perception of the taxpayer’s opinion on the Consolidation.  
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July 20, 2023

Chief Flanagan and Chief Nolan will meet with all officers and schedule a meeting with Committee members and all firefighters from both departments.

The current Treasurers will meet to determine a combined budget for the next year.

The meeting ended at 6:55 p.m.

